NOTICE OF CHANGE IN POLLING PLACE

FOR SOUTH OXFORD PRECINCT

        GRANVILLE COUNTY, NC

The Granville County Board of Elections hereby gives notice that the Board of Elections office will be moving to the former Agricultural Extension Office building that is currently used as the South Oxford precinct for Election Day voting.  Therefore, the South Oxford precinct is being moved to the Richard H. Thornton Library, starting with the November 7, 2017 municipal election.  Voters in the South Oxford precinct will now vote in the large conference room at the Richard H. Thornton Library located at 210 Main Street, Oxford, NC  27565 on November 7, 2017.  This is effective for all future elections.  

The Richard H. Thornton Library large conference room is also used as a One-Stop voting site and will continue to be used as a One-Stop site, in addition to being a South Oxford precinct for Election Day voting.  

Please use the side entrance of the Richard H. Thornton Library to enter the polling place. If you have any questions, please give us a call at 919-693-2515. 

